
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

1st May 2020 

General Information 

Re-opening Plans 

We are aware of the news stories around schools reopening. As we have said before, we get the same information at 

the same time as the rest of the public so do not have any concrete updates to give you. We are working on plans for 

different scenarios and hopefully we will know more in the government’s update on Thursday. At all times, our 

priority is to ensure staff, pupils and parents are safe and will let you know whenever we have decided anything. 

 

Free School Meals 

The next round of vouchers will be issued the week beginning 11th May. This will be £60, covering four weeks. 

 

Year Group Emails 

You should have all received a list of the email addresses for each year group. Please use these rather than the admin 

address to communicate with your child’s teachers and in relation to any learning or access queries. 

Home Learning 

Oak National Academy is a new collection of lessons and online resources. Backed by the Government, it has been 

created in response to the coronavirus lockdown. 

The online classrooms offer free access to qualified teachers, delivering video lessons, quizzes and worksheets. 

Available for both primary and secondary levels, it covers a range of subjects. All of the lessons are ordered so 

children can learn along a clear plan. New lessons and resources will be added each week. 

For those of you who would like more resources, these can be used alongside the school’s own home learning 

projects, as an additional source of learning. Go to https:// www.thenational.academy/online-

classroom/schedule/#schedule to access the Oak Academy Classroom Schedule. 

 

Access to Activities 

We have asked to teachers to make sure that activities that are uploaded can be completed without printing. Most 

work can be completed on paper or on the screen. Unfortunately, we are not able to create paper copies of the 

activities due to restrictions on numbers of people on our school site. 

 

Email: admin@millhouse.essex.sch.uk 

Tel: 01268 543584 

https://www.thenational.academy/online-classroom/schedule/#schedule
https://www.thenational.academy/online-classroom/schedule/#schedule
mailto:admin@millhouse.essex.sch.uk
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Staff Update 

Here’s what some of the teachers in Years 1 and 2 have been doing… 

In Year 1, Mrs Jones has been camping in her garden with her children. Mrs Darby has been taking her children for 

walks as part of their daily exercise. Mrs Sach is enjoying spending time with her children in the garden. Mrs Pigg is 

reading lots of books. Mrs Coles-Thompson has a new hot tub and has also been playing football with her son. Miss 

Ford lives near a river and has been enjoying walks along the banks and estuary.  

In Year 2, Miss Bridge likes to get busy in her garden, Miss Sussex has been baking and planting up herbs in her 

kitchen and Mrs Logan has been decorating pebbles to give to friends and neighbours. 

 

Look out to see what more staff have been doing next 

week! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Speech and Language Opportunities 

Barrier games’ are great for children to develop their attention and listen skills, verbal instruction giving and use of 

preposition words (e.g. on top, underneath, behind, in front etc). Use of preposition words is a key skills taught 

throughout Primary School. One of our favourite ‘barrier games’ to help develop this skill uses Lego. Place a barrier 

(this can be anything – a book, piece of cardboard etc) between you and your child. See if you can build exactly the 

same model following each other’s instructions. This can be done with all age children by just changing the 

preposition words to make it harder or easier! 

                   

 

 

Try Something New! 

Have you or your child tried something new whilst we have been away from school? 

This week, why don’t you try planting some vegetable seeds or plants? You can do this in a 

garden or on a windowsill or balcony. Get creative with the container as well…try using a 

wellie boot, an old saucepan or mug or even an old shoe. Just make sure there are holes to 

let the water drain. We’d love to see pictures of what you have planted! 

Well-Being 

If your child is feeling anxious about Coronavirus, the website below is a useful place for help: 

https://epicleics.com/epic/home-learning  

This website is run by the Educational Psychologists in Leicestershire and has great resources on: 

¶ supporting children to understand the coronavirus with illustrated stories to read and social stories 

¶ hand-washing for children who have sensory difficulties, including videos 
¶ supporting children with anxiety using anxiety workbooks and relaxation packs 
¶ putting in structure at home, including example timetables and printable templates 
¶ general games and activities, including emotional regulation and self-regulation games for children 
¶  

If you are concerned about you or your child’s emotional well-being, please email the school office 

(admin@millhouse.essex.sch.uk) for the attention of Mrs Haken and we will try our best to support you. 

 

https://epicleics.com/epic/home-learning
mailto:admin@millhouse.essex.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Value - Perseverance 

Someone that we have seen in the public eye who has demonstrated extreme levels of perseverance is Captain Tom 

Moore. With the aid of his walking frame and at the age of 99, Tom Moore set out to complete 100 laps of his 25m 

garden before his 100th birthday. He extended his challenge to 200 laps after he completed the first 100, two weeks 

ahead of schedule. He has raised a massive £32million for the NHS! 

Can you set yourself a challenge to complete? You never know, you could be the next NHS hero! 

Happy 100th Birthday Captain (Colonel) Tom Moore! 

 

Look at some of the fantastic learning and achievements from some of our pupils! 

If you upload pictures or work to Google Classroom, it may appear on here! Also, 

if anyone is celebrating a birthday or another special occasion or does something 

really special, email your year group teachers and they will make sure it gets 

mentioned. 

There’s been lots of reading and shape work in Year 1! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Year 4, children have been making dens and volcanoes! 

Birthday wishes go to Amir and Amira in Nursery who are 4 on 

Saturday and Emily and Olivia in Class 8 who are 7 next week. 

We also wish Happy Birthday to Miss Bridge and Mrs Tomlin 

who have their birthdays next week! 

We would like to send birthday wishes to people but don’t 

always know when they are, please let your child’s year group 

teachers know if it your child’s birthday and we will give them a 

mention! 

In Year 2, children have been showing the River Thames in creative ways! 


